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Letter from the 
Commodore 

Happy Holidays Hard to believe it is already that time of the year again. 
Everyone seemed to enjoy our early Thanksgiving dinner at the Capri. A 
special thanks to Linda for the pumpkin pie. 

Not only is it the Holiday Season, it is also membership renewal time. The 

fees are now $75 for family/household and $50 for single members. 
Please pay at the next meeting or mail a check to Dave. The prorated fee 
for new members is included later in this newsletter. Also, if you have any 

changes to your roster info (slip number, phone number, etc.) let Sandy 
know. 

Membership renewal time means it is also Club Bridge change time. For 

the next year Dave and I have agreed to swap jobs. Dave will be your 
Commodore and I will be his Vice 

Commodore Bill 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
  

Meeting called to order by Cmdr. Bill at 7:00 p.m.  First order of business to 

accept the minutes from last month's meeting as appeared in the newsletter. 
 
Treasurer's report:  Linda advised beginning balance $2,903.887, ending 

balance $2,93l.87. Full report appears in newsletter. 
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Membership:  Dave reports that he had burgees for new members, 

however, they were not in attendance. 
 
Newsletter:  Annie reports that everything is going well. 

 
Parks:  Still talking about when they are going close the ramps.  Dave says 

they are going to start working on the docks and plan to put in a few 
floating ramps.  So far, no construction at the marina.  Chip says tide is 
getting so high it may get into the electric system on the docks. 

 
Roster:  Sandy everything good. 

 
Sunshine:  Peter reports all is well. 
 

Website:  Larry says he posted four pictures from the raft-up. 
 

Meeting coordinator   Linda reports that most people who say they are 
coming to meetings or events do with a few exceptions. 
 

Thanksgiving:  Dave spoke to Jimmy about doing something and they 
arranged dinner for Saturday, Nov. 16th, 5:00 p.m. , $20.00 a head, 

for dinner plus drinks and gratuity. 
 
Old Business:  Dues will be $75.00 per family and $50.00 for single 

membership.  They will be prorated quarterly for people joining mid-year. 
 

New business:  Thank you to Linda for setting up meeting at the park  The 
ranger who spoke was very informative and lunch at the La Playa was 

good. 
 

Cmdr. Bill mentioned a bridge closing on Nov. 9th which will necessitate 
taking Card Sound Road. 

 
He further mentioned that we need to nominate NEW BRIDGE soon. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 

50/50 won by Patrick Kokenge...$25.00 for him and $30.00 for club. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Claire Strandhagen, secretary 
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Treasurer Report 

 

Beginning Balance August 31, 2019 

    $    2,903.87 

INCOME: 
 

 October 50/50    $28.00 

  

 TOTAL INCOME  $28.00 

EXPENSES:  
     

TOTAL EXPENSES:   $        0.00 

 
Ending Balance 0October 31, 2019  

   $ 2,931.87 

SUBMITTED BY: Linda Wood, Treasurer 
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Dues 

Club Dues 

 

It is Club membership renewal time again.  Dues have been slightly 

increased and there will be two types of membership, family/household 
and single person.  Also, memberships for new members will be prorated 
based on time of year they join.  Following are the prorated dues 

schedules: 
 

Family/Household 
Jan, Feb  $75 
Mar, Apr, May $70 

Jun, Jul, Aug  $60 
Sep, Oct, Nov $50 

Dec   $115 (membership for Dec and following year) 
 
Single Person 

Jan, Feb  $50 
Mar, Apr, May $45 

Jun, Jul, Aug  $40 
Sep, Oct, Nov $30 
Dec   $75 (membership for Dec and following year)) 

 
NOTE:  Renewing members pay full yearly membership fee ($75 or 

$50) 
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Photos 
 

 

New Member with burgee 

 

Thanksgiving Dinner 



  

 

The Nauti News 
Homestead Yacht Club 

34 years of boating and social fun 
www.homesteadyachclub.com 

November 2019 Volume 34, Number 9 

 

Bridge 

Commodore: Bill 
Zinn 

Vice Commodore: 
Dave Guiliani 

Secretary: Claire 
Strandhagen 

Treasurer: Linda 
Wood 

Chairpersons 

Membership: Dave 
Guiliani 

Park Liaison: Buz 
Strandhagen 

Roster: Sandy Zinn 

Sunshine: Teresa Dean 

Meeting 
Coordinator: Linda 

Wood 

Newsletter: Annie 
Kokenge 

Web Master: Larry 
Roesch 

 

 

2019 Calendar 

 Date Event Sponsor Location 

January 19 Change of Watch Members Capri Rest 

February 4 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

February 17 Membership Drive Dave G Homestead 

   Bayfront Park 

March 4 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

March 16 Tour Fruit & Spice Linda W Fruit & Spice 

April 1 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

April 13 Baynanza Cleanup Annie K Biscayne Natl Park 

May 6 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

May 17 Marina Social Dave G Homestead Marina 

June 3 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

June 15 Raft-up Adams, Casanave,       Billy’s Point 

 11:00 am Kokenge, Dean 

August 5 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

August 17 Raft-up Adams, Casanave,    by Univ docks 

 11:00 am Kokenge, Dean 

Sept 9 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

Sept 28 Miami Spice  Schnebly Winery 

October 7 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

October 19 Film  Biscayne Natl Park 

November 4 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

December 2 Dinner Meeting  Capri Rest 

Club meetings are held each month on the first Monday of the month at the Capri 

Restaurant, 935 N Krome Avenue , Homestead, FL.  There is a social time and dinner 

(6:00 pm) prior to the meeting which begins promptly at 7:00 pm.  Members are 

notified of the meeting location and any changes via email and/or phone. 
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Florida History 
 

Our County 
Establishment 

Dade County was created on January 18, 1836, under the Territorial Act 
of the United States. The county was named after Major Francis L. Dade, 

a soldier killed in 1835 in the Second Seminole War, at what has since 
been named the Dade Battlefield.  At the time of its creation, Dade 

County included the land that now contains Palm Beach and Broward 
counties, together with the Florida Keys from Bahia Honda Key north and 
the land of present-day Miami-Dade County. The county seat was 

originally at Indian Key in the Florida Keys; then in 1844, the County 
seat was moved to Miami. The Florida Keys from Key Largo to Bahia 

Honda were returned to Monroe County in 1866. In 1888 the county seat 
was moved to Juno, near present-day Juno Beach, Florida, returning to 
Miami in 1899. In 1909, Palm Beach County was formed from the 

northern portion of what was Dade County, and then in 1915, Palm Beach 
County and Dade County contributed nearly equal portions of land to 

create what is now Broward County. There have been no significant 
boundary changes to the county since 1915. 

Name change 

On November 13, 1997, voters changed the name of the county from 

Dade to Miami-Dade to acknowledge the international name recognition 
of Miami.  Voters were acting pursuant to home rule powers granted to 

Dade County, including the ability to change the name of the county 
without the consent of the Florida Legislature.  The change in name also 
addressed a source of public dissatisfaction with the name "Dade" which 

was chosen to honor Francis L. Dade, who had been killed in the Dade 
Massacre in the 1830s. The massacre did not occur in South Florida, but 

in the west central part of the state, in present-day Sumter County, near 
Bushnell. There is also a Dade City, which is closer to the site of the 
massacre. 




